
PALM LAKE HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION

      BOARD OF DIRECTORS

        MEETING MINUTES 

   MAY 21, 2020

The meeting was called to order by President Ned Timmer at 7:07 p.m.

Board members present: Ned Timmer, Marty Crosley, Fred Lenz, Mike Ketchum and Joe Sikora (via telephone).

Homeowners present: JoLee Timmer, Chair, Beautification Committee

            Rose Ann Ketchum, Member, Beautification Committee

Ned Timmer reported that Joe Sikora had tendered by email his resignation as Treasurer.  In his resignation email, Sikora indicated he would abstain from voting during the May 21 board meeting and would continue to process PLHOA bills through May and into June until the Treasurer’s function is assumed by a new Treasurer selected by the Board.  
SECRETARY’S REPORT

Mike Ketchum presented for approval Minutes from the Feb. 17th and March 19th Board meetings. Separate motions were offered and seconded to approve without objection both sets of Minutes which will be posted on the website.  Since the board is awaiting a determination from a CPA on whether PLHOA budget reserves should be considered as a liability or determined to be equity, the posting of PLHOA financial statements customarily attached to the Minutes will be delayed but they may be inspected by any PLHOA member upon their request. 
OPERATIONS REPORT

Fred Lenz reported the Retention Pond area was waiting its final grading and an herbicide has been sprayed to control weeds there.  Presently, we are waiting on Drainage Solutions to determine if we have a sand bottom when the work is completed or if additional sand is required.  

Sidewalk repair bids are currently being sought and will likely be in the $10,000 range. 

ARB REPORT
Marty Crosley noted ARB approval has been given for the installation of solar panels at 8715 Crestgate Circle and a flower bed bordering the property line at 8618 Crestgate Circle.  Another solar panel installation request by a homeowner is anticipated shortly.
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TREASURER’S REPORT

Joe Sikora noted the April financial report which had previously been circulated to the board and reported his work on both the Florida Corporate Annual Report and Federal Income Tax had been completed.   
NEW BUSINESS

Ned Timmer opened a discussion the performance of Falcon, our current lawn and pest care provider. Timmer termed their performance as “marginal at best” and cited specific deficiencies that had been uncovered recently.  As a potential replacement provider, bids were received from Massey and Pest Bear. Massey quoted monthly services along with an annual aeration at an annual cost of $2,441.50 while Pest Bear quoted services every two months (which at our direction can be modified) at $709.00 if the services are paid for the year up front.  Due to their good reputation and the substantial savings realized with Pest Bear, Timmer proposed getting also a quote from them on service for the grass in the road easement around the Retention Pond and the trees and shrubs in the fountain area which are not being serviced by Falcon.  While it was agreed some extra costs to their bid would result from Timmer’s proposal, a substantial overall savings from the Falcon contract would still occur and result in guaranteeing regular, quality lawn and plant care to better protect our landscape investments.  A motion to engage Pest Bear for Palm Lake’s lawn and plant care for all common areas with the exception of the island (which is overseen by Bev Carlson) was offered, seconded and approved without objection. 
BEAUTIFICATION COMMITTEE REPORT
Ned Timmer briefly reviewed the discussions from the previous board meeting leading to the creation and need for a Beautification Committee to assist the board.  He then recognized Beautification Committee Chair JoLee Timmer to report on the work of the committee to date.  Chair Timmer distributed and discussed a summary of the Beautification Committee’s completed projects (a project summary for PLHOA member review are appended to these Minutes) from March 21, 2020 to date.  The summary documented a savings of $10,107 to the PLHOA in avoided expenditures and also extended an appreciation to a number of volunteers and homeowners who have supported the work of the Beautification Committee with their labor or the use of their water.  
Chair Timmer next called upon Beautification Committee member Rose Ann Ketchum to introduce for board approval the Beautification Committee’s recommended Phase 1 projects.  Ms. Ketchum distributed and discussed the proposed Phase 1 components (project details for PLHOA member review are appended to these Minutes).  The proposed Phase 1 project will cost $9,819.73 and was developed following the committee’s diligent research and consultations to identify the most appropriate trees 
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and shrubs to use to be purchased at the best prices based on bids from three vendors.  Timmer stated that at the March 19 board meeting the Committee had been granted an initial authorization of up to $3,500 for Phase 1.  It was determined over $2,000 currently remains from this initial authorization which will now be applied to fund the balance of the Phase 1 project.  
Following the presentations, a sustained exchange among board members occurred to share views on the proposed Phase 1 project and gain a greater understanding of the usage of various existing PLHOA budget categories to fund the Phase 1 project while also ensuring that proper review and due diligence would be exercised by the board should unforeseen expenses arise later in the budget year.

At the conclusion of the discussion a motion was offered, seconded and approved without objection authorizing the Beautification Committee to expend up to $8,000 coming from funds already budgeted and any equity needed for completion of the proposed Phase 1 Beautification Project along with the understanding the Phase 1 project approval may be reviewed by the board should unforeseen financial contingencies arise.  

Chair Timmer also referenced the Beautification Committee’s recent work on preparation of a Palm Lake Long Range Plan that will be presented and discussed at a future board meeting.  

In view of the new vacancy in the Treasurer’s position, following discussion Ned Timmer indicated Marty Crosley would assume the Treasurer’s position and Ben Ellis would be appointed to fill the board vacancy and assume the position of ARB Chair.

The board meeting was adjourned at 9:38 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Mike Ketchum, Secretary


